Toastmasters International
District 28 Fall Conference
District Business Meeting – November 16, 2016
Radisson Hotel at the University of Toledo – Toledo, Ohio

Meeting called to order at by Logistics Manager Shirley Thomas

Report from the Credentials Chair 
Presented by Past District Governor Marilyn Albee
118 Eligible clubs in the district which at two votes per clubs allowed for 236 votes. There were 45 district officers which added up to 281 possible votes. A quorum is one-third of the clubs in the district which is 39 clubs or times two is 78 votes. Represented on this day were 47 clubs so there was a quorum. There were 46 president votes, 42 vice president of education votes and 36 district officers present. The total votes present were 124.

The district mission was read by Area 38 Director James Brown.

District Director LaShon Bowers read the standing rules.

Adoption of the Agenda
Presented by DD LaShon Bowers
[bookmark: _GoBack]Area 25 Director Carol Durling made a motion to adopt the agenda. The motion was seconded and approved.

Approval of the Minutes from the last District Council Business Meeting held May 7, 2016
Presented by DD LaShon Bowers
PDQ Mike Carter made motion to approve the minutes with corrections to lines 134,149 and 177. The motion was seconded and approved.

Confirmation of Appointed District Officers
Presented by DD LaShon Bowers
Heather Lane, Club # 7993 made a motion to confirm the officers as presented. The motion was seconded and approved.

Audit Committee Report
Presented by Audit Committee Chair Gayle Lawson
Gayle stated that the report was regarding the full past Toastmaster year. A mid-year report of the current Toastmaster year will be presented at the Spring 2017 conference. Gayle said that the books are in good order. She said as a reminder that expenses are to be submitted within 60 days of the expense being incurred. Gayle also noted that there were instances in the previous Toastmaster year where express shipping was used unnecessarily. A written report was provided and posted on the District 28 website.

Budget Report (Adoption of the District Budget)
Presented by District Finance Manager Harold Vroman
Harold said he met with the Trio and past District Finance Manager Vera Johnson and they developed a district success plan which led to the creation of the budget. Harold said historically and also this Toastmaster year that they have under estimated revenues and overestimated expenses. Harold said they did build in some incentives under the marketing budget to help build new clubs and increase membership. The full district budget was posted on the District 28 website. DD LaShon Bowers called for a motion to approve the budget. A motion was made and seconded to approve the budget. The budget was approved and sent to Toastmasters International.

Financial Manager Report 
Presented by District Finance Manager Harold Vroman
The September finance report was still in process at the time of this meeting. As of September 30th, there was $26,206.00 in the TCF bank account with five checks outstanding. There was $2,021.00 in the PayPal account with no items outstanding. The PayPal account is used primarily for conference registrations and the speaker’s bureau registration fees. There was $36,033.00 in the reserve account. The total as of September 30, 2016 was $64,251.44

Speaker’s Bureau Report
Presented by Speaker’s Bureau Chair Rennette Gordon
Rennette said the speaker’s bureau was started at the Fall 2015 district conference. At the time of this meeting, 20 people auditioned and 13 were selected as accredited speakers. The other seven are emerging speakers who can speak throughout the district. On Dec. 3rd, another qualifying event was planned. Rennette said also that the speaker’s bureau directory was now available on-line. The speaker’s bureau hopes to have 50 accredited speakers by June 30, 2017.

Club Growth Director Report
Presented by CGD David Clarke
David said four clubs had chartered, two more were expected to charter and four more were expected to have demo meetings by the end of the year. He said his goal is 30 clubs. David said there had been little response to the marketing incentives. The Purple Phoenix Award is for clubs that had 15 or fewer members as of July 1, 2016 and get at least five new members by June 1, 2017. They will receive $50 in bookstore credits or Toastmasters gift certificates. He said there is Club Coach Thank You for each Club Coach who is successful by the end of the year. They will receive a $50 total gift of David’s choosing. There is also an Open House incentive for clubs to be partially reimbursed up to $40 for their first open house. Clubs must send their flyer to the CGD two weeks ahead of time as well as a budget for the event. Afterwards, they must submit receipts for the expenses to be reimbursed. David said there is also new club lead incentives. If a member provides a lead for a kick-off meeting that results in a demo meeting with at least 20 people in attendance, they will receive a $40 gift certificate. For clubs that charter this year, the District will buy a club banner.

Program Quality Director Report
Presented by PQD Mike Carter
Mike said there had already been 148 educational awards so far this year. He said congratulations to the seven Toastmasters who had already earned DTMs so far this year. Mike said he is sure there will be several more. He said that it is the responsibility of the clubs to ensure the officers are trained. Mike said the goal was exceeded during the fall trainings with 92% of all officers being trained. Another round of training was planned starting in January. The first TLI was planned for January 14th in Toledo. He also has plans for division trainings and a train the trainer program. Mike said that the end of the month (Nov. 2016), Area Director visit reports were due.

District Director Report
Presented by DD LaShon Bowers
LaShon said some clubs had already been lost but, she has a goal of the district being President’s Distinguished. The district must have 8% club growth for that to occur. LaShon said at the time of the Chatham TLI, the Trio will be in Montreal for mid-year training. She said the TI website has been problematic and some numbers are inaccurate but, members can call International for correct information. The next DEC meeting planned for Dec. 3rd. The next business meeting will be at the Spring 2017 conference to be held at the Doubletree Dearborn-Detroit.

Administration Manager, Jeanette Milliean

APPROVED:  _________        CORRECTED: ________
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